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TRANSIT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

November 13, 2018 

 
 

Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan opened the meeting at 5:00pm. Transit Advisory 
Committee members in attendance were Jennifer Roberts, Barb Martin, and Dean Fialka. 
Debbie Pedro, Juli Gregory, Kristi Avery, Frank Thomas & Cindy Schann were not present. Also 
present were Council Representatives Doug Primmer and Rod Hardin (arrived at 5:30pm), Chief 
Edmiston (arrived at 5:03pm), CTUIR Scheduling Coordinator Susan Johnson (arrived at 
5:03pm), Kayak Planning JD Tovey (arrived at 5:03pm), and Zoning Clerk Heather La Beau. 
 
Senior/Disabled Taxi Program Proposed Fare Increase 
Assistant City Manager Morgan presented information on the need to increase fares for the 
Senior/Disabled Taxi Program. City Council will likely consider taking action at their Nov. 26 
meeting to establish a new rider fare effective Jan. 1.  Mr. Morgan proposes to increase the fare 
from $2 to $3 for each ticket.  Although this equates to a 50% increase, the following are factors 
in the recommendation: last increase from $1.75 to $2 was in 2008, minimum wage since 2008 
has increased 32%, minimum wage is set to increase $0.50/hour each July through 2022, the 
HART bus system now offers riders a free alternative, which can also be paired with taxi trips to 
reduce cost and extend hours of the bus service, and the other main alternative is to implement 
quotas/caps on the number of tickets available per person on the system.  For each ticket used, 
the city pays the taxi company $6.75.  In order to continue to operate a quality service, the rate 
will need to increase. 
 
After some discussion, the committee recommended a $.50 increase per ticket and not limiting 
the number of tickets available per person.   
 
Possible HART Bus Service Expansion 
Susan Johnson present ridership numbers and bus stop usage for 2018 through October.  The 
handouts are attached to the minutes.  The 11th & Division stop had a high number, this could 
be due to a daily commuter.  The highest drop off location is Wal-Mart.   
 
Ms. Johnson distributed the current HART schedule. The current HART service operating 9am to 
5pm M-F is operating well under budget.  KAYAK is considering options to expand the service, 
mainly because the grant funding received may be reduced if it consistently operates well 
below projected costs.  The expansion of hours needs to take into consideration what riders are 
being targeted.    
 
Expanding to a twelve hour day (7am to 7pm) Monday through Friday is the recommendation 
of the committee.  
 
There is currently a driver shortage, the proposed expansion start date of January will be 
determined by the ability to hire and train a part-time driver.   
 
The committee discussed advertising the transit system.  Ideas included bus advertising, 
website updates, facebook posts, and more visible bus stop placards.  The W Orchard Ave and 
11th St stop will have a bus shelter installed in the near future.  Expanded operation hours and a 
dedicated bus will increase visibility of the transit system.   
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The committee thanked KAYAK for the great job they have done operating the transit system. 
 
Mr. Tovey updated the committee on proposed projects to be funded by STIF.  One proposed 
project is a connection between Hermiston and Boardman.  Modifications are proposed to the 
Hopper to include a loop through Boardman.  This is still in the preliminary planning phase.  
 
Ms. Johnson and Mr. Tovey exited the meeting at 5:45pm. 
 
 “WORC” Tickets- Discuss concept and system 
STIF grant money has been awarded as follows: $78,000 (2019), $100,000 (2020), and $102,000 
(2021) to expand our voucher-based taxi system to include general public riders going to work. 
All of the subsidy of this program is proposed to come from STIF.  Mr. Morgan presented 
sample vouchers with pricing of typical trips via taxi in Hermiston. The color-coded voucher 
system works as a punch card as opposed to individual tickets.  An electronic card system may 
be cost prohibitive. This system is for riders going to and from work only.   
 
Adjournment 
There was no other business and the meeting was adjourned at 5:55pm.  
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